
July 19, 2017 
 
 
 

Mr. Robert Shears 
Executive Director 
Youth Conservation Corps 
1020 West Greenwood Ave. 
Waukegan, IL  60087-4909 
 
 
Dear Mr. Shears, 
 
I am pleased to inform you that the Lake County Housing & Community Development Commission 
(HCDC) has recommended for Board Approval a Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) of 
$143,251 to Youth Conservation Corps (YCC).  This grant is for CDBG-eligible expenses in the creation of 
new jobs.  YCC will employ up to three crews of newly hired full-time laborers to build new homes and 
to remodel existing houses for greater energy efficiency. 
 
Lake County supports YCC’s new venture as a Community Economic Development project that will 
submit a request for funding from the Department of Health and Human Services’ Office of Community 
Services.  It is our mutual understanding that Lake County’s CDBG grant will benefit this new business 
venture to be implemented by a newly created Limited Liability Corporation (LLC) of which YCC will be 
100% managing member.   
 
YCC’s new venture will be used to provide full-time jobs to graduates of YCC’s Youthbuild programs and 
to produce housing on a larger scale at a year-round pace.  Lake County has a huge, unmet need for 
housing such as the homes this grant will be used to build.  
 
Please let us know if you have any questions. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Jodi Gingiss 

Planning, Building & Development Department 
Community Development 

 

Jodi Gingiss 
Community Development Administrator 

 
500 West Winchester Road, Unit 101 

Libertyville, IL 60048-1371 
Phone 847.377.2139 

Fax 847.984.5745 
jgingiss@lakecountyil.gov 

http://www.lakecountyil.gov/Planning/CommunityDevelopment/Default.htm

